
 

 

 

KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER  

August 9, 2011 MINUTES 
 

 

The August 9, 2011, meeting of the Kure Beach Community Center Committee was 
called to order at 10:00 a.m.  Members present were Frances Regan, Charlotte 
Philemon, Lore Eccleston, Nancy Hughes, Irene Barber, Pam Bramhall, Connie 
Mangum, Mararuth Capell, Donna Budd, and Chuck Keener, Town Council 
Representative.  Frances began the meeting with an opening prayer. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Annual Barbeque 
 
Discussion ensued regarding final plans for the Community Center’s annual 
barbeque, which is scheduled for Saturday, August 13, 2011.  Frances announced 
the good news that Middle of the Island Caterers has reduced the price they are 
charging us for the barbeque from $5.00 a lb. to $4.00 a lb.  All plans are in place, 
and we are looking forward to a fun and successful event. 
 
Community Center members, who will be serving the dinner, will wear their blue 
shirts and white pants.  Frances will order name tags for new members.    
 
Chuck will contact Sonny (Public Works) to set up 12 tables for the barbeque.  John 
Hughes will put up cones across the parking lot entrances early Saturday morning 
with “Reserved for Barbeque” signs.  New members, Connie and Mararuth, have 
done a great job with advertising the event, and other members will be posting and 
handing out flyers.  Lore has done a great job in getting dessert donations, and 
Committee members also will be providing desserts. 
 
A new air conditioning unit has been installed and everyone agrees that it is a great 
improvement.   
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Lore reported that the social dances with Tony and Diane are scheduled for 
September 15, 2011, and October 15th, 2011, from 7:30 p.m. until 10:00 p.m. 
 
Chuck said that Sonny is drawing up plans and pricing out the cost of extending out 
the Community Center’s back storage area next fall or winter if time permits.   
 



 
COMMUNITY CENTER RESERVATION APPOINTMENT BOOK 
 
Discussion ensued regarding future plans for New Hanover County Parks and 
Recreation Department using UNCW interns to eventually take over the scheduling 
of the Town’s Community Center, Parks and Recreation, Disc Golf Course, and the 
new Oceanside Park’s classes and events.   
 
Currently, the Community Center’s reservation book is rotated to the next person at 
the Center’s monthly meeting. The schedule through December 2011 will be as 
follows: 
 
 Irene  August 9 – September 13 
 Donna September 13 – October 11 
 Charlotte October 11 – November 8 
 Donna November 8 – December 13  
 Irene  December 13 – January 10, 2012 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:30 am. 
 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 13, 2011 
 

Members should notify one of the officers when they cannot attend a meeting. 
 

Respectfully submitted on August 15, 2011 by: 
 
Donna M. Budd 
Recording Secretary 
 
Our meetings are always OPEN and the public is welcome to attend.  We like to hear 
suggestions, new ideas, and comments for our community from the citizens of Kure 
Beach. 


